
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Friday 22 May 2015                                       Summer Term; Issue 7 

Sharmans Cross Junior School 
Striving for Excellence 

0121 705 2379        45office@sharmans-cross.solihull.sch.uk          www.sharmans-cross.com 

Dates for your diary: 

2015 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

June 

 

1st – Y5 at Langley Sec 

2nd – Y5 at Langley Sec 

3rd – Y5 performing at Langley 

3rd – MENCAP Coffee 

       Morning  (9am) 

3rd – PTA Meeting 

3rd – Governors’ Finance Meeting 

5th – School Bank 

5th – 3LS Outdoor Learning 

5th – PTA Quiz Night 

9th – 4VW Solihull Arden Club 

11th – 4TB Solihull Arden Club 

12th – 4LS Solihull Arden Club 

12th – 3ZJ Outdoor Learning 

12th – School Bank 

17th – Governors’ Curriculum   

         Meeting 

18th – PTA Meeting (pm) 

19th – 3EP Outdoor Learning 

19th – School Bank 

22nd – School Photographer 

23rd – School Photographer 

25th – New Intake Evening 

26th – 3LS Outdoor Learning 

26th – School Bank 

29th – Y6 First Aid 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

SCHOOL NURSE TEAM CONTACT 

NUMBER = 

0121 746 4550 or 

0121 746 4435 
 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Another term has flown by!  4LS played their string instruments in a concert at 

Warwick Arts Centre on Monday and did fantastically well.  This is what the 

children had to say: 

 

‘We had a fun practice.  We played all the pieces including ‘Reach’, ‘Mama Mia’ 

and ‘Dance with me tonight’, which was great.’  Megan 

 

‘There were 950 instruments playing and 1000 people watching.  I had a 

wonderful time.  I’d love to do it again, I loved it.’  Saloni 

 

‘It was nerve-racking but I knew it wasn’t scary.  It was fun and exciting 

hearing the other senior groups, but even more exciting playing!  It will be 

something I always remember.’  Daniel 

 

Thank you to all the staff and parents who were able to attend. 

 

Also, the Year 5 and 6 mixed football teams played on Monday.  The referee 

commented that the teams were a credit to our school and that the children 

had been particularly honest and polite during the matches.  We won one match 

and lost the other.  Well done to everyone involved and thank you to Mr Butler 

for organising the matches.   

 

Please could I remind parents and children that on Fridays a ‘treat’ can be 

brought in for break time snack.  This should be something small (a cake, small 

Kit-Kat or a packet of crisps for example) and not large packets of Haribo, 

large bars or chocolate or five or six different sweets.  Many thanks. 

 

Best Attendance: 6GS 

 

Tidiest Classroom: 3LS 

 

Tidiest Corridor: Year 5 

 

Best wishes for an enjoyable holiday, 

 

 

Miss Wilkes 

 

 

 

Value for the week beginning 1st June 2015 

 

Value of the week is ‘positivity’. 
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SC KIDS CLUB 

 

Week beginning 1st June 2015  SC Kids are FULL on Wednesday and Thursday 

morning and afternoon. 

We wish you all a good holiday, and look forward to seeing you on your return. 

Regards 

Lyn Hoban 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

LIBRARY 

If you are using the half term to have a sort out of your 

childrens' rooms, we will always gladly receive any unwanted 

books or games of junior school age.  Many thanks 

Mrs Rowe 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

MENCAP COFFEE MORNING 

Inga Tarkowska from Mencap will be attending our coffee morning on Wednesday 

3rd June at 9.00. Inga will use this opportunity to talk about SEN reforms in 

general and the implementation of EHC plans. Parents will also have the opportunity 

to ask any questions. 

Hope to see you there! 

Jane Ferguson 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

CHOIR 

Choir will be re starting  on Tuesday 2nd June at 3.30-4.25 for existing members.  

Many thanks 

Miss Stokes & Mrs Ashby 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

PTA QUIZ NIGHT 

Please note that the PTA Quiz night is on Friday 5th June at 7.30.  Tickets are £7 

for each person with a fish and chip supper and some great prizes. Places are 

limited to 12 teams of six, so please return your slips from the recent letter (sent 

by e-mail) as soon as possible.  

  

The MyDonate link to make quiz night payments is now available at 

http://mydonate.bt.com/events/sharmansptaquiz/228975 or search for Sharmans 

Cross PTA on MyDonate and find the event. Please remember to state your name 

when making payment, you can make multiple payments for your team if you wish. 

  

Any issues or questions please contact the PTA Treasurer, Steve Kelly, at 

sharmanscrosspta@hotmail.co.uk or on 07725 448651."   

 

100 CLUB 

The winner of this month’s 100 club is Mrs Lorraine Pearce. Congratulations!! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

LOST PROPERTY 

  

We have many items of PE uniform unnamed in lost property, if over the holiday 

you find you are missing any items please ask at reception, unclaimed uniform will 

be recycled on Wednesday 3rd June 2015. Thank you 

Dates for your diary: 

2015 
 

 

 

 

 

 

July 

   

1st – Governors’ Strategy Meeting 

1st -  PTA Meeting (pm) 

2nd – Y4 Lunt Fort Trip 

3rd – 3ZJ Outdoor Learning 

3rd – Coffee Morning 

3rd – School Bank 

3rd – Summer Fair 

6th – Y4 Lunt Fort Trip 

7th – Sports’ Day 

8th – Y4 Lunt Fort Trip 

9th – Open Evening 

10th – 3EP Outdoor Learning 

10th – School Bank 

13th – Y6 at Solihull School 

14th – Y6 at Solihull School 

15th – Y6 at Solihull School 

15th – Y6 Evening Performance 

16th - Y6 Leavers’ Tea 

16th – Y6 Leavers’ Disco (pm) 

17th – School Bank 

17th – Y6 Leavers Assembly (pm) 

17th – TERM ENDS 

20th – INSET day 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

SCHOOL NURSE TEAM CONTACT 

NUMBER = 

0121 746 4550 or 

0121 746 4435 
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